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MEMORANDUM 
 

Date: November 12, 2024 
To: Tulare County Clerk 
 Governor’s Office of Land Use and Climate Innovation 
From: Gary Mills, Chief Environmental Planner 
Subject: Withdrawal of NOE, SCH# 2024010948 

 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
Tulare County Resource Management Agency (RMA) respectfully requests that the Notice of 
Exemption (NOE) for the Golden State Hydrogen Plant Pixley, Tulare County, California (SCH# 
2024010948) be removed from the Tulare County Clerk’s postings and withdrawn from the State 
Clearinghouse CEQAnet. RMA submitted the NOE to the Tulare County Clerk on January 30, 
2024, and uploaded it to the State’s CEQAnet on January 31, 2024. Since then, RMA has become 
aware that the applicant has withdrawn application and is no longer pursuing the project. As such, 
RMA wishes to withdraw and decertify the NOE. If the proposed project moves forward, RMA 
staff will file the appropriate environmental documentation with the County Clerk and the 
CEQAnet. 
 
Thank you. 

 
 
Gary Mills 
Chief Planner 
Environmental Planning Division 
Economic Development and Planning Branch 
Tulare County Resource Management Agency 
 
Cc: file 
 


